
 

 
FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 
 
Galt Museum & Archives / Akaisamitohkanao’pa Receives 2022 Robert R. Janes Award 
for Social Responsibility  
 
September 14, 2022 
 
Edmonton, Alberta – The Alberta Museums Association (AMA) is pleased to present the Galt 
Museum & Archives / Akaisamitohkanao’pa with the Robert R. Janes Award for Social 
Responsibility in recognition of its work to integrate social responsibility into all aspects of 
museum practice. 

The Award recognizes the Galt Museum & Archives’ / Akaisamitohkanao’pa’s work to engage 
in community-centred change making. The museum’s relationship building with community 
partners is an excellent example of meaningful social responsibility. The museum has 
developed long-lasting community partnerships, especially those with local Treaty 7 Nations 
and the Métis Nation of Alberta Region 3. The real social change the museum is making is 
especially evident in the deepening personal relationships between museum staff and 
Indigenous community partners and the Niitsitapi (Blackfoot) name granted to the museum in 
2022. The museum’s shift to co-curation and Indigenous led curation of exhibits and 
programming demonstrates a multi-layered approach to social responsibility. The 
incorporation of the community-centered priorities outlined in their strategic plan helps 
ensure the museum is a welcoming gathering place for the community.  

“The Galt Museum and Archives / Akaisamitohkanao’pa has demonstrated a profound 
commitment to deepening relationships with Indigenous community partners that is 
exemplary of real and lasting change in the advancement of reconciliation in museums,” said 
Jennifer Forsyth, Executive Director / CEO. “The AMA is pleased to recognize their work and 
looks forward to seeing how these relationships continue to impact the museum and its 
communities going forward.”  

The work of the Galt Museum & Archives / Akaisamitohkanao’pa to embed social 
responsibility in the development of successful community partnerships stands out as a 
model that can be used by other museums.  

The Award will be presented at an Awards Ceremony, taking place during the AMA’s  2022 
Annual Conference Inside Out: Reconsidering Museum Culture. Galt Museum & Archives / 
Akaisamitohkanao’pa’s achievements will be celebrated during the Awards Ceremony, taking 
place on Saturday, September 17, 2022, at 4:00 p.m. in the Betty Andrews Recital Hall at 
MacEwan University. 

 
Background 
 
The Robert R. Janes Award for Social Responsibility is the vision of Robert R. Janes, PhD, 
created to support and further the work of museums that are solving community issues and 



 

promoting health and well-being. Together with the AMA, the ambitious goal of the Award is 
to create vibrant and sustainable communities by investing in programs that effect real social 
and environmental change, and which have the potential to create public benefit on a larger 
scale. The recipient of the Robert R. Janes Award for Social Responsibility receives a financial 
contribution to investigate drivers for success, scale up activities, and create a model for 
others to follow, thereby contributing to the long-term impact of museums in their 
communities. For more information about the AMA Awards Program, please visit 
museums.ab.ca. 

The Alberta Museums Association provides a variety of programs and services to over 500 
museums and museum professionals across Alberta. Through its focus on community 
engagement, social responsibility, and sustainability, the AMA utilizes its funding, 
accreditation, awards, and professional development opportunities to support institutions in 
their vital role as leading contributors to the social, cultural, and educational fabric of Alberta. 
The AMA believes that museums can leverage their positions as trusted institutions to 
encourage respectful dialogue, provide educational opportunities, and bring awareness to 
some of society's most pressing issues. 
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